
 

 

 
 
 

 

October 2022 

Praises	–	Rejoice	with	us!	
v According to the Institute for Religious Freedom, as of July over 270 churches, synagogues, and 

other “religious buildings” had been destroyed by shelling in the invasion of Ukraine. So far, none of 
the churches built by BIEM have been destroyed. Since a good number of our churches are along the 
route the Russian army took towards Kyiv, this is remarkable. Praise God! 
 

v This just in from overseas: “Praise God, a 50-year-old Afghani man put his faith in Jesus Christ last 
night in our refugee ministry in Central Asia.” Thanks be to God! 
 

v Brother Tim, one of our missionaries based in the United States, will be making his 11th aid trip to 
Ukraine for the purpose of distributing humanitarian aid. These trips involve purchasing food and 
other needed items in Poland and then driving them across the border into Ukraine. These trips 
(which do not include our other container shipments) have provided over 50 tons of aid to Ukrainian 
churches that are distributing these goods. 

 

v We thank God that the hardships and needs in wartime have galvanized many believers to step into 
ministry roles they never imagined in peacetime. This includes teens who are volunteering to serve 
God and neighbors through their local churches’ refugee ministries.  

Prayer	–	Pray	with	us!  

v Last month we requested prayer that our director for Ukraine, Eugene Buyko, would be able to visit 
the US for several weeks with his family. The Lord answered that prayer. The Buykos have blessed 
numerous churches with personal updates from their homeland. Please pray that BIEM will be able to 
bring additional Ukrainian missionaries to the US so they, too, can report directly to supporters. 
 

v Please uphold in prayer our newest church planters, Sergiy and Karina Koop, as they continue to 
reach out to refugees and others in the Druzhba district of Ternopil. May God bless their ministry 
with more souls for the Savior! 

 

v Churches in Ukraine continue to assist refugees who have been uprooted due to the war. Sometimes 
this involves evacuating them from occupied territories, which is quite challenging. Many displaced 
persons are hearing the Gospel for the first time as they seek food and shelter. Please pray for more to 
see their spiritual need and to accept Christ as Savior. 
 

v Please pray for the war to end soon. Several of our church planters express concern that, the longer 
the war lasts, the less likely it is church members who have evacuated to the west will return.   

 

 

 
Dear friends, the invasion of Ukraine compels BIEM to take extraordinary measures. Please log onto 
our website, BaptistInternational.org, for information on BIEM’s War Relief Efforts. Thank you! 


